
 

 

 

Effective May 31, 2023 all library cardholders at any of the branches of the Carter County Library, under 
the age will have their access temporarily blocked until a parent or guardian visits the library to sign a 
parental consent form for the child to have a library card or renew their card, enabling them to access 
any library materials or computer access at the library.  
 
This requirement is the result of a rule change at the Missouri State Library required by Secretary of 
State rule 15CSR 30-200.015 Library Certification Requirement for the Protection of Minors.  
If you have any questions about your child's library account, please give us a call at 573-323-4315. 
 
If you have any concerns about this new requirement or rule change, please reach out to  
Secretary of State Jay Ashcroft. 

 
600 W. Main St  
Jefferson City, MO 65101 
573-751-4936 
info@sos.mo.gov 


